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Mr. Pradeep Kurukulasuriya 
GEF Executive Coordinator 
United Nations Development Programme 
New York, NY 

 

Subject: Project Cancellation Notification 

Dear Mr. Kurukulasuriya, 
 
UNDP, having consulted the relevant government agencies and co-financiers that were involved in 

the preparation for the full-sized project cited below, requested the GEF Secretariat to cancel the project for 
reasons indicated in the attached Cancellation Notification dated September 19, 2019. 
 
Last Project Status: Council Approved 
GEFSEC ID: 9943 
Agency: UNDP 
Focal Area: International Waters 
Project Type: Full-sized Project 
Country: Global (Chile, Namibia, South Africa, Ukraine, India) 
Name of Project: Strengthening Capacity for International Cooperation in the Ecosystem-

based Management of the Antarctic Large Marine Ecosystem 
GEF Project Grant: $6,192,694 
Agency Fee: $588,306 
Cancelled GEF Project Grant: $6,192,694 
Cancelled Agency Fee: $352,984 
Funding Source: GEF Trust Fund 

 
In light of this development, I have accepted the cancellation notice and will cancel the project. The 

cancelled GEF Project Grant Amount and Agency Fee allocated for this project will, therefore, revert back to 
the GEF Trust Fund following the GEF cancellation procedures and the provisions in the Financial 
Procedures Agreement between the Trustee and UNDP. 

 
 Sincerely,  
 
 

 
 

Naoko Ishii 
Chief Executive Officer and Chairperson 

  
Attachment:  UNDP Cancellation Notification  
Copy to:  Operational Focal Points, Trustee 
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